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CITY OF THROCKMORTON 
MEETING MINUTES 

May 9, 2017 

	

1. 	Mayor Will Carroll called the city council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with council members Judy 
Jackson, Corey Keeter, Ricky Escalon, Susie Oliver, and Brad Bellah present. Also present were 
Melanie Gober-City Secretary, and Kim Bundy-Asst. Secretary. Invocation was given by Mayor Carroll. 

	

2. 	Council Members approved the minutes from the April 11, 2017 Regular Meeting. 
Motion to approve the minutes was made by— 	 Corey Keeter 
Second by— 	 --------------------Judy Jackson 
All Council Members in favor. Motion carried 4-0 

	

3. 	Statement of Elected Officer and the Oath of Office was administered to newly elected and re-elected 
council members duly elected for the purposes of the May 6, 2017 General Election, pursuant to 
ORDINANCE 2017-03 issued on March 7, 2017 cancelling the election that was scheduled to be held on 
May 6, 2017. Melanie Gober administered the Oath of Office to Will Carroll, Mayor then Mayor Carroll 
administered the Oath of Office to Ricky Escalon-Place 1 and Susie Oliver-Place 2. 

	

4. 	Citizens Participation: there was no one present for citizen's participation. 
Mayor Carroll reported: 
a.) City Pool has been drained, cleaned and any necessary repairs have been made. The baby was 
cleaned and repainted; he informed the council that the paint was donated by one of the City's vendors so 
the City was saved that expense. He reported that the lifeguards and the pool manager have been hired 
and the pool is ready for Splash Day on June 1 st. 
b.) Joe Ed Barrington has volunteered along with others to repair and put the pier back at the lake. 
c.) David Welborn has been hired again this summer to repair streets. He will start May 22n d. 
d.) The airport project is ongoing. The meeting between the Marine Corp. Winged Services Division, 
Mayor Carroll and TX DOT was rescheduled for May 23`a  in Wichita Falls due to weather 
complications. 
e.) The outside of the lake dam has been cleared of brush and debris and sprayed; the inside will be 
sprayed as soon as possible. 

	

5. 	Old Business: 
a.) Brad Bellah has received two bids regarding the repairs that are to be done to the Fire Hall and he is 
waiting on one more bid before presenting them to the council. 
b.) Corey Keeter reported that the fish habitat project is progressing; more have been placed in the lake 
since last meeting. Corey Keeter and Mr. Barrington are building more to be installed as soon as they are 
completed. 

	

6. 	Purchasing a new work truck was discussed with no action being taken at this time. 

	

7. 	Council discussed the financial report. This month's bills were reviewed and discussed by the Council 
Motion to pay the bills was made by------------------ ------ ---------- -------- Brad Bellah 
Second by- 	 Corey Keeter 

All Council Members in favor. Motion carried 5 - 0. 

	

8. 	Brad Bellah made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5 - 0. 

1 Carroll, Mayor 
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